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Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals

P r e a m b l e
IN COMPLIANCE WITH NOTIFICATION REQUIREMENTS OF THE CITY’S OPEN MEETING LAW, AND SECTION 101.021 OF THE CODIFIED 

ORDINANCES OF CLEVELAND, OHIO, 1976, NOTICE OF THIS MEETING HAS BEEN PUBLICLY POSTED. 

All BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS UNDER THE PURVIEW OF THE CITY PLANNING DEPARTMENT CONDUCTS ITS MEETINGS ACCORDING 
TO ROBERT’S RULES OF ORDER.  ACTIONS DURING THE MEETING WILL BE TAKEN BY VOICE VOTE.  ABSTENTIONS FROM ANY VOTE 

DUE TO A CONFLICT OF INTEREST SHOULD BE STATED FOR THE RECORD PRIOR TO THE TAKING OF ANY VOTE.

IN ORDER TO ENSURE THAT EVERYONE PARTICIPATING IN THE MEETING HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO BE HEARD, WE ASK THAT YOU 
USE THE RAISE HAND FEATURE BEFORE ASKING A QUESTION OR MAKING A COMMENT. THE RAISE HAND FEATURE CAN BE FOUND IN 
THE PARTICIPANTS PANEL ON THE DESKTOP AND MOBILE VERSION AND ACTIVATED BY CLICKING THE HAND ICON. PLEASE WAIT FOR 
THE CHAIR OR FACILITATOR TO RECOGNIZE YOU AND BE SURE TO SELECT UNMUTE AND ANNOUNCE YOURSELF BEFORE YOU SPEAK. 

WHEN FINISHED SPEAKING, PLEASE LOWER YOUR HAND BY CLICKING ON THE RAISE HAND ICON AGAIN AND MUTE YOUR 
MICROPHONE.

WE WILL ALSO BE UTILIZING THE CHAT FEATURE TO COMMUNICATE WITH PARTICIPANTS. THE CHAT FEATURE CAN BE ACTIVATED BY 
CLICKING THE CHAT BUTTON LOCATED ON THE BOTTOM OF THE WEBEX SCREEN.

CALL-IN USERS CAN UNMUTE BY USING *6

February 6, 2022



Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals

P r e a m b l e

ALL MEETING ACTIVITY IS BEING RECORDED VIA THE WEBEX PLATFORM. 
THESE PROCEEDINGS ARE ALSO BEING LIVE STREAMED VIA YOUTUBE FOR PUBLIC 

VIEW. 
WE HAVE PROVIDED A LINK TO THE MEETING FOR THOSE WHO WISH TO SPEAK ON A 

PARTICULAR CASE VIA OUR WEBSITE AND EMAIL. 

ALL REQUESTS TO SPEAK ON A PARTICULAR MATTER HAVE BEEN CONSIDERED.

WE HAVE ALSO RECEIVED EMAILS FROM THOSE WHO HAVE PROVIDED WRITTEN 
COMMENT ON A PARTICULAR MATTER.

February 6, 2022



Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals

Call to Order & Roll Call



Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals

Postponements/Withdrawals



Postponements / Withdrawals

NONE TODAY



Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals

Public Hearing



Public Hearing
Calendar No.23-014: Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry 

appealing the decision of the Zoning 
Administrator in Building and Housing. 

Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry appeals under the authority of Section 76-6 of the Charter of the City of Cleveland and Section 329.02(d) of the Cleveland Codified 
Ordinances from the determina-tion in site/zoning application B22009273 and subsequent Notice of Nonconformance adjudicated by Zoning Administrator Richard 
Riccardi on May 13, 2022 



Public Hearing

Please Raise Your Hand. 
Reply with I DO,YOUR NAME and YOUR ADDRESS.

SWEARING IN ALL WHO ARE PRESENT FOR THIS CASE:

DO YOU SWEAR OR AFFIRM THAT THE TESTIMONY YOU ARE ABOUT TO GIVE
IS THE WHOLE TRUTH AND NOTHING BUT THE TRUTH?

Calendar No.23-014: Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry 
appealing the decision of the Zoning 

Administrator in Building and Housing. 



Public Hearing

LEGAL STANDARD

Calendar No.23-014: Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry 
appealing the decision of the Zoning 

Administrator in Building and Housing. 

Madam Chair, Members of the Board, Appellant is appealing an administrative 
decision of the Zoning Administrator.  The standard of review to be applied is 
whether the administrative decision was illegal, arbitrary, capricious, 
unreasonable or unsupported by the preponderance of substantial, reliable, and 
probative evidence.  If the Appellant fails to meet this burden, the administrative 
decision must be affirmed























































Building & Housing Response





Public Hearing
Calendar No. 22-213: 4100 Franklin Blvd. Ward 3 
Lutheran Child Aid Society, owner, proposes to renovate existing legal non-conforming charitable institution to add use as drop-in care center for teens and adults, 
and to expand hours of operation at in a B1 Two-Family Residential District. The owner appeals for relief from the strict application of the following sections of the 
Cleveland Codified Ordinances: 
1. Sections 337.03(b) and 337.02(g) which state that a charitable institution in a Two Family Residential District must be at least 30 feet away from adjoining 
premises, and requires review and approval by the Board of Zoning Appeals after public notice and public hearing to determine if adequate yard spaces and other 
safeguards to preserve the character of the neighborhood are provided, and if in the judgment of the Board such buildings and uses are appropriately located and 
designed and will meet a community need without adversely affecting the neighborhood. The proposed use is not 30 feet from adjoining premises. 
2. Section 349.01(a) which states a use of building or land for which a permit has been lawfully issued, may be continued even though such use does not conform to 
the provisions of this Zoning Code for the use district in which it is located, but no enlargement or expansion shall be permitted except as a variance under the terms 
of Chapter 329, and no substitution or other change in such nonconforming use to other than a conforming use shall be permitted except by special permit from the 
Board of Zoning Appeals. Such special permit may be issued only if the Board finds after public hearing that such substitution or other change is no more harmful or 
objectionable than the previous nonconforming use in floor or other space occupied, in volume of trade or production, in kind of goods sold or produced, in daily 
hours or other period of use, in the type or number of persons to occupy or to be attracted to the premises or in any other characteristic of the new use as compared 
with the previous use. 
3. Section 341.02 which states approval of the Cleveland Landmarks Commission is required. 



Public Hearing

Please Raise Your Hand. 
Reply with I DO,YOUR NAME and YOUR ADDRESS.

SWEARING IN ALL WHO ARE PRESENT FOR THIS CASE:

DO YOU SWEAR OR AFFIRM THAT THE TESTIMONY YOU ARE ABOUT TO GIVE
IS THE WHOLE TRUTH AND NOTHING BUT THE TRUTH?

Calendar No. 22-213: 4100 Franklin Blvd. Ward 3 



Public Hearing

HISTORY OF THE PROPERTY
Calendar No. 22-213: 4100 Franklin Blvd. Ward 3 



Public Hearing

LEGAL STANDARD

Calendar No. 22-213: 4100 Franklin Blvd. Ward 3 

Madam Chair, Members of the Board, Appellant is requesting a use variance from the 
requirements of the zoning code. 
 
To obtain the use variance, Appellant must prove that denying the request: 
 

1. Will result in an unnecessary hardship particular to the property such that there will 
be no economically feasible use of the property without the variance; 

2. Will deprive the Appellant of substantial property rights; and 
3. That granting the variance will not be contrary to the purpose and intent of the zoning 

code. 



Calendar No. 22-213: 4100 Franklin Blvd. Ward 3 



Calendar No. 22-213: 4100 Franklin Blvd. Ward 3 



Calendar No. 22-213: 4100 Franklin Blvd. Ward 3 













































Text Box



Aubrey Wood
1828 W 44th St Rear Apt
Cleveland, OH 44113
woodaubrey92@gmail.com
January 27, 2023

Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha
Board of Zoning Appeals
Cleveland City Planning Commission
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516
Cleveland, Ohio 44114

RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,

I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 
Franklin Blvd.

I support the Youth Drop-In Center because every youth should have access to a safe space, 
the neighborhood is currently in need. Opening the YDIC at this location would close the gap of 
Cleveland being the only major urban area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide a 
welcoming and secure environment with services that continue the location’s legacy of 
supporting young people through the histories of Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran 
Children’s Aid Society.

The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of 
homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, safety, 
accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the community. 
Assuming that the YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial bias 
that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. Neighbors want our young people to 
feel safe and for them to have access to resources.

I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will 
consider our support in your decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin 
operations at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

Sincerely,

Aubrey Wood

SUPPORT



Raymond Charles Klimczuk (Ray D) 
 

DATE, 1.27.2023 
 
Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
 
RE: Proposed Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd.  

Support for BZA Calendar Item BZA 22-213, 4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,  
 
I’m writing today to state support from Myself, for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 
Franklin Blvd.  I believe this important resource is a necessary and beneficial addition to the 
community that will provide much needed services for young people experiencing homelessness 
and housing instability.  
 
The site for the Youth Drop-In Center was selected by young adult leaders with lived expertise 
of homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, 
safety, accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the 
community. The Youth Drop-In Center will provide a welcoming and secure environment with 
services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people through the histories of 
Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 
 
I spent almost month at 2100 lakeside – and I just saw this email – look, the bottom line is I’d 
probably be dead without that place being there downtown… and im just getting my life back 
together but I will support when I can on a monetary level. 
 
Also someone should look up this site https://www.boxabl-homes.com/  Elon Musk lives in one 
maybe we could do a fund raiser to put a few of these up for people as well, idk – I wrote a 
congressmen about Boxable, who complained about Veteran Housing Delcines – of course no 
reply   
 
The Youth Drop-In Center provides a tremendous opportunity to create deeper relationships and 
opportunities in the neighborhood for guests at the Center as well as community-based 
organizations like ours. We hope that you will consider our support in your decision on Lutheran 
Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations of the Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Raymond Charles Klimczuk – (Ray D) (CBMC – NEO) 
Citizen 
4405960727 – f3carpet@gmail.com God Bless Guys Thanks!  

RE:     Proposed Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

Support for BZA Calendar Item BZA 22-213, 4100 Franklin Blvd. 

Good morning Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and 
Rocha, 

I’m writing today to express my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin 
Blvd. As a member of the LMM Board of Directors, I believe wholeheartedly that this important 
resource is a necessary and beneficial addition to the community that will provide much needed 
services for young people experiencing homelessness and housing instability.

As you have heard, the site for the Youth Drop-In Center was selected by young adult leaders 
with lived expertise of homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing 
neighborhood walkability, safety, accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important 
resources in the community. The Youth Drop-In Center will provide a welcoming and secure 
environment with services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people 
through the histories of Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society.

The people of Cleveland have a long tradition of working together to find creative ways to 
support one another. The kind of community support provided by this Youth Drop-In Center 
represents the best of that tradition.

The Youth Drop-In Center provides a tremendous opportunity to create deeper relationships 
and opportunities in the neighborhood for guests at the Center as well as community-based 
organizations like ours. Please consider this support from LMM’s Board members in your 
decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations of the Center at 4100 
Franklin Blvd.

Sincerely,

Nicole Braden Lewis
Immediate Past Chair
LMM Board of Directors

Nicole E. Braden Lewis | Attorney | Tucker Ellis LLP
950 Main Avenue, Suite 1100 | Cleveland, OH 44113



 
 

January 29, 2023 
 
Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
 
 
RE: Proposed Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd.  

Support for BZA Calendar Item BZA 22-213, 4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,  
 
I’m writing today to express my strong support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 
Franklin Blvd.  This resource addresses a critical need and will benefit the entire community in 
many ways. We have an urgent need to help the youths in our neighborhoods who are facing 
homelessness and housing insecurity. 
 
The site for the Youth Drop-In Center was selected by young adult leaders with lived expertise 
of homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, 
safety, accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the 
community. The Youth Drop-In Center will provide a welcoming and secure environment with 
services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people through the histories of 
Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 
 
The Youth Drop-In Center provides a tremendous opportunity to create deeper relationships and 
opportunities in the neighborhood for guests at the Center as well as community-based 
organizations. We have a moral obligation to address the needs of our young citizens and the 
Drop-In Center will be an important first step in meeting this obligation. While I understand the 
concerns of residents in this neighborhood, there are no facts to suggest that a Drop-In Center, 
fully staffed and supervised, would represent any danger. In fact, providing a safe secure location 
for youths, where they can spend time together and have access to counselors and material 
resources such as computers, is more likely to make the neighborhood safer. 
 
Please consider these points in your review of Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin 
operations of the Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Barbara Daly, PhD, RN 
Barbara.daly@case.edu 

From: paul sherlock <itsaboutlove@sbcglobal.net>
Sent: Saturday, January 28, 2023 10:07:44 PM (UTC+00:00) Monrovia, Reykjavik
To: Board of Zoning Appeals <BoardofZoningAppeals@clevelandohio.gov>
Cc: Paul Sherlock <itsaboutlove@sbcglobal.net>
Subject: Letter of support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd

Hello, my name is Paul Sherlock, I live at 3406 Clinton Ave. I am writing to show my 
support for the Youth Drop in Center being located at 4100 Franklin Blvd.  I am a firm 
believer in community solutions for community problems.  My longtime involvement 
working in the homeless community frames my thinking around why it would be good to 
have the drop in center in Ohio City.  The homeless in our community often become 
invisible people, they get pushed to the margins, forced to move if they linger too long, 
and generally get left behind as society continues on around them.  As I have been part 
of the effort to help the homeless move up and out of their situation, what we have long 
known when it comes to creating a catalyst for change in someones life is to build 
relationships that are without judgment and to treat someone with dignity.  Part of 
showing someone dignity involves the person feeling included in the larger community.  
Too often we have seen where people who are homeless end up in jail or are housed in 
a warehouse on the outskirts of town as a means of keeping them out of sight, which is 
simply not a supportive environment when it comes to helping people realize their 
potential.  Having a space in our community where at risk youth can feel welcomed and 
cared for goes a long way in them making positive choices in their lives.  I urge that we 
embrace young people who seek a better life, and be willing to work with them as they 
look to make changes for themselves.  And as far as the people who are opposed to 
4100 Franklin being used as a drop in center, should the Board of Zoning Appeals 
permit this use perhaps we can invite them to be a part of a steering committee that can 
oversee the operations at 4100 to ensure that the concerns of all neighbors have a way 
to not just be heard but a chance to implement safeguards to reduce those concerns. 
Thank you.

Sincerely,

Paul Sherlock



 

Julie R. Idoine 
2173 W32nd Street 
Cleveland, OH 44113 
Julie.idoine@gmail.com 
 
January 28, 2023 
 
Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
 
RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd 
 
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,  
 
I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin 
Blvd. 
As a resident of Ohio City I am in support of the young people experiencing housing instability with 
44113 as their zip code. This is their community as well, and the 4100 Franklin Blvd. location is accessible 
to local transit stops and other helpful services in the area. Opening the YDIC at this location would close 
the gap of Cleveland being the only major urban area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide a 
welcoming and secure environment with services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting 
young people through the histories of Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 
 
The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of homelessness. They 
identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, safety, accessibility by public transit, 
and proximity to other important resources in the community. Assuming that the YDIC will adversely 
affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial bias that is unfair to the young people the center 
would serve. Neighbors want our young people to feel safe and for them to have access to resources.  
 
I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will consider our 
support in your decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations at 4100 
Franklin Blvd. 
 

Sincerely, 

Julie R. Idoine 

 

Dear BZA members,

I live at 3808 Clinton Ave and am a member of the Franklin Clinton Block Club.  I have met 
representatives from LMM and the young people who have suffered from homelessness and have helped 
design and need the Youth Drop in Center.  I could not be prouder to  state my support for the proposed 
Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

From the LMM website:
"Founded in 1969, the mission of Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry (LMM) is to promote peace, well-being 
and justice through a Christian ministry of service and advocacy with those who are oppressed, forgotten 
and hurting. LMM’s founding began as an ecumenical response, started by the Lutheran Church, to the 
urban uprising that took place on the East Side of Cleveland in the mid-1960s. Over the last five decades, 
LMM has demonstrated an unwavering commitment to addressing chronic needs, enabling people in our 
community facing adversity to become self-sufficient, and advocating for systems change. Our 
programming focuses on innovative and effective services in the areas of Guardianship, Housing & 
Shelter, Workforce Development, and Youth Resiliency."

On the mission of the work, I support LMMs efforts, and question what we must strive to be as a 
neighborhood, a community and a city.  We must strive to be an inclusive, open and accessible place for 
all people, regardless of race, creed, religion, class and income. The decision to locate the services at this 
location has been difficult for some in our neighborhood, however, the vulnerable youth mentioned above 
identified this location citing neighborhood walkability, safety, accessibility by public transit, and proximity 
to other important resources in the community.  I am fully supportive of listening to them.

On the merits of denied application as indicated in the Notice of non-conformance letter. as stated "Use is 
not 30 feet from adjoining premises."  LMM has owned and operated the property at 4100 Franklin where 
services have been provided over decades of work.  They already have a non-conforming use permit for 
the existing structure as  Charitable institution.  Current services at the facility are among those charitable 
social and family services that have been provided by LMM (and its related predecessors) since the mid-
1960’s which have included basic needs; adoption services and related family counseling and supports; 
behavioral health services including counseling, education and support for individuals and groups; 
workforce education and training; youth parenting and other educational groups; benefits assistance and 
case management; family events; and meeting, work and office space for LMM’s nonprofit business 
operations, social service partners, and others.  The YDIC will only serve to continue those charitable 
institution services, with particular attention to the specific needs of young people experiencing 
homelessness or housing instability.   

I hope that you will overrule the non-conformance determination and allow the application to renovate the 
facility to move forward.  
We are counting on you.
Sincerely,
Richard Barga
3808 Clinton Ave
Cleveland Ohio



From: Alex Abramowitz <a.r.abramow@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, January 30, 2023 12:58:31 AM (UTC+00:00) Monrovia, Reykjavik
To: Board of Zoning Appeals <BoardofZoningAppeals@clevelandohio.gov>
Subject: Letter of support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd

Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha, 

I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 
Franklin Blvd. I live at 4617 Franklin and am in full support of seeing this happen. I am a City 
employee and know the challenges that we face in the housing space. When we have a willing 
and able partner ready to provide such necessary services, we must do our part to support and 
facilitate their invaluable work. 

Opening the YDIC at this location would close the gap of Cleveland being the only major urban 
area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide a welcoming and secure environment with 
services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people through the histories of 
Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society.

The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of 
homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, safety, 
accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the community. 
Assuming that the YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial bias 
that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. Neighbors want our young people to 
feel safe and for them to have access to resources. 
I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will 
consider our support in your decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin 
operations at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

Best,
Alex Abramowitz

Nicholas Ngong 

8205 Franklin Blvd., Apt 5 

Cleveland, OH 44102 

Nic.mtb@gmail.com  

January 30, 2023 

 

Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 

Board of Zoning Appeals 

Cleveland City Planning Commission 

601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 

Cleveland, Ohio 44114 

 

RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd 

 

Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha, 

 

I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin 
Blvd. As a resident of the Near West side, I’m so proud of the neighborhood’s commitment to lifting up 
our less fortunate Clevelanders. With this site, there is an opportunity to meet the needs currently of a 
group currently not addressed anywhere in the city (the only major metro area in the state not to do so. 

Whether or not this is the “perfect” location should not matter, when we consider the fact that, once 
again, this kind of center does not yet exist in the city and, further, that there is a willing and 
experienced partner in Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry willing to make sure this center is functioning at 
the highest level. 

I welcome the opportunity to create a new safe space for a vulnerable cle, and hope that you will 
consider our support in your decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations at 
4100 Franklin Blvd. 

 

Sincerely, 

Nicholas Ngong 



Carolyn Troha 
2065 W 42nd Street 
Cleveland, OH 44113 
cetroha@gmail.com 
January 30, 2023 
 
Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
 
RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd 
 
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha, 

I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 
Franklin Blvd. This drop in center is an important service to our community and to block this zoning 
change and prevent its opening is a disservice to our youth and community. Every child deserves a 
stable and loving home but not all children are afforded this option. Opening this center expands upon 
the tradition of our neighborhood extending services to children and youth, and will provide some of the 
stability that these young people deserve. It is difficult when adults are unhoused, it is unconscionable 
when it is our children. We are the ones responsible for helping them develop into responsible members 
of our community and to provide the resources necessary for this. This drop-in center is only a small part 
of the work we need to do to help house our youth, but it is still a vital part of the process. I do not want 
to live in a community that wants to write off youth before they even have the chance to grow to their 
full potential. Blocking the opening of this center send the message that Ohio City cares more about our 
rich adult residents who are uncomfortable with expanding their views than our children. I would be 
ashamed to call this neighborhood my home, if we cannot make it a location that accepts the worth of 
all of our community members regardless of the amount of taxes they pay or how desirable they are for 
the area.  

Opening the YDIC at this location would close the gap of Cleveland being the only major urban 
area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide a welcoming and secure environment with services 
that continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people through the histories of Lutheran Family 
Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders 
with lived experience of homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood 
walkability, safety, accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the 
community. Assuming that the YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial 
bias that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. Neighbors want our young people to feel 
safe and for them to have access to resources. I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to 
vulnerable youth, and hope that you will consider our support in your decision on Lutheran 
Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations at 4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
Sincerely, 
Carolyn Troha 

From: "Beverly Anne LoGrasso, OSU" <blograsso@ursulinesisters.org>
Date: January 31, 2023 at 3:10:34 PM EST
To: "Beverly Anne LoGrasso, OSU" <blograsso@ursulinesisters.org>
Subject: Letter of Support BZA 22-213, Youth Drop In Center, 4100 Franklin Blvd.

Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,

In the light of the escalating rates of teen suicide and drug addiction in Ohio,
I am writing in support of the Proposed Youth Drop In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd.
According to aging.ohio.gov,  Ohio has a youth suicide rate of 11.27 per 100,000. 
Although this is a lower rate than many other states, one youth suicide is one too many.

As a former high school educator, administrator, and employee of Women’s Re-Entry 
Network, an agency of Lutheran Metro Ministry (LMM), I am very familiar with the 
excellent social services provided by LMM.  Therefore, I am
writing in support of a Youth Drop in Center (YDIC) to be housed at 4100 Franklin Blvd.
The homeless youth around the Franklin Blvd. location will have easy access to the 
help they need to attain security, stability and safety.

The YDIC  will meet a pressing need for young people, ages 16-24, who are suffering
homelessness and its attendant challenges. The YDIC will offer critically needed social 
services to empower our young people to develop their potential as Cleveland citizens.
Beverly Anne LoGrasso, OSU 



 
 
Chairperson Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscilla Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, OH 44114 
 
February 1, 2023 
 
Dear Chairperson Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha 
 
I hope this letter finds the new year starting off well for you.  I am writing to you in my role as pastor at 
Franklin Circle Church and also as a member of the Franklin-Clinton block to express support for the proposed 
Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Boulevard.  Having heard the presentations from Lutheran 
Metropolitan Ministry, the varied perspectives of block club members, and following up with a personal 
meeting with LMM, I believe that the addition of the Youth Drop-In Center will provide much needed 
resources in benefit to our community.   
 
Franklin Circle Church’s message is: “You Belong” and we see the addition of a Youth Drop-In Center as an 
opportunity for our church and the Ohio City Community to extend the message of “You Belong” to the many 
who have been told otherwise by family, friends, community and society-at-large because of their age, race, 
economic circumstances, or differences in opportunity or ability.   
 
As a church, we seek to be part of a community who furthers a message of care and belonging to others and 
believe that this proposed Youth Center will extend both care and belonging to those in our city who are most 
in-need of our welcome and tangible support.  The Youth  
Drop-In Center will also allow opportunity for the participants in our church and the residents of a very diverse 
Ohio City Community to become further involved in making a lasting difference in the lives of others.   
 
I sincerely ask that you take into consideration our support for the Youth Drop-In Center as you process your 
decision for LMM’s zoning appeal, as we are excited to welcome the Youth  
Drop-In Center to our neighborhood. 
 
With sincere gratitude I thank you for this opportunity to share with you. 
 
Gratefully, 
Rev. Richard Hinkelman, Pastor 
Franklin Circle Christian Church 

Office:  614-466-7954 
Email:  Rep20@ohiohouse.gov 

Ranking: Economic Workforce & 
Development  
Insurance  
Agriculture 
Health Provider Services 
Ways and means 
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February 1, 2023 
 
Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
 
RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center 4100 Franklin Blvd 
 
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,  
 
I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin Blvd. I have a duty 
to protect my constituents, this includes those that may be displaced or homeless at the moment. Opening the YDIC at this 
location would close the gap of Cleveland being the only major urban area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide 
a welcoming and secure environment with services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people through 
the histories of Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 
 
The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of homelessness. They identified this as 
the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, safety, accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important 
resources in the community. Assuming that the YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial 
bias that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. Neighbors want our young people to feel safe and for them 
to have access to resources.  
 
I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will consider our support in your 
decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations at 4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Representative Terrence Upchurch 
House District 20 



 

 

Margaret & James Misak 
3018 Clinton Ave 
Cleveland, OH 44113 
 
February 2, 2023 
 
Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
Via email to: boardofzoningappeals@clevelandohio.gov 

RE: Calendar No. 22-213, Support for Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd.  

Dear Chairwoman Britt and Members of the Board of Zoning Appeals: 

I am writing on behalf of my partner/co-owner, James Misak, and myself, who live a block and a half 
from the proposed Youth Drop-In Center. We are very supportive of the request of Lutheran 
Metropolitan Ministry (LMM) and its collaborators to locate the Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin 
Blvd. We have attended several of the community-wide meetings about the Drop-In Center, as well as 
block club meetings and listening sessions about it, to learn about the details and potential impact on 
the neighborhood. 

We have lived in the neighborhood for over 32 years, raising our children here since they were 2 and 6 
years old. In that time, there was a 24-hour home for teen girls across the street from us, as well as a Y-
Haven program for formerly incarcerated men, which operated around the corner from our house at the 
former YMCA building.   There is also a women’s shelter down the street (which our children never knew 
about). Additionally, Recovery Resources continues to operate a group home a half block from our 
home. Just like churches and schools, charitable institutions are recognized in the zoning code as being 
legitimate uses in two-family districts such as ours. Operating in residential neighborhoods, they serve 
needed purposes for those who are served and, I would argue, for those of us who live around them.  

Like the charitable institutions that are closest to our house, 4100 Franklin has been the site of LMM and 
its legal predecessor organizations, Lutheran Children and Family Services and, before that, Lutheran 
Children’s Aid Society, for decades. They operated out of the current building and out of a large frame 
house on that property before that. (See 
https://clevelandmemory.contentdm.oclc.org/digital/collection/press/id/4606/rec/1 for a photo of the 
previous building.) 

Our support for this project at this location has been strongly influenced by the youth leaders involved 
in the project who talk about the safety that our neighborhood can help provide them - as vulnerable 
teens, some of them young parents, some of them LGBTQ youth - as they navigate housing instability on 
their road to a secure adulthood. I've also heard neighbors express a sincere interest in getting involved 

in the Drop-In Center when it opens. It's been our experience in the neighborhood that creating such a 
community creates safety for everyone. Our children were positively influenced by connections with 
adults who were not like them. One particular example from when Y-Haven was here: the guys there 
who smoked had to do so outside, so they would congregate in front of the YMCA building at West 32nd 
and Franklin. They made a point to let me know that they were watching out for my middle school son 
as he walked a last block alone from the school bus stop after dropping off his friend. I could see him for 
most of that block, but there was a crucial corner – the Y-Haven corner – where I couldn’t, and I was 
grateful for the security the men staying at the Y Haven provided for my child.  

Unfortunately, some in our neighborhood are quick to associate the presence of the Drop-In Center with 
increased crime. They cite other crimes – carjackings, house break-ins – and worry that the Drop-In 
Center will bring more crime.  

What are the characteristics that would lead someone to associate Drop-In Center youth with 
criminality?  Is it age? Is it race? Is it sex? Is it LGBTQ status? Is it familial status, having a child perhaps? 
Maybe it’s being housing insecure or poor? What exactly about them makes them more likely to bring 
crime to the neighborhood? 

It’s a very slippery slope to consider any personal characteristics in relation to a zoning decision. If, for 
example, a church needs a zoning variance to expand their building, should the Board of Zoning Appeals 
consider who their worship group consists of?  

It is a false equivalence to equate other crimes in the neighborhood with an assumption that the Drop-In 
Center will bring more crime.  As neighbors, we want our young people to feel safe and for them to have 
access to needed resources, not to be further victimized by biased and unfair characterizations.  

Much has been made by neighbors who oppose the project about the fact that LMM will hire a security 
guard and have staff trained in de-escalation techniques. That must mean it will be a dangerous place, 
some say. In this day and age, what large event, what public place, what school doesn’t have a concern 
about safety in mind for their guests, staff, clients, students?  What institution would not welcome staff 
trained in de-escalation techniques?  People who become angry and need mediation or de-escalation 
are not engaging in criminal behavior. My children as grade-schoolers went to a school with a mediation 
program. Were they labeled as criminals when they were sent to mediation to resolve a dispute? Of 
course not.  

Mislabeling safety responses – alarm systems, cameras, security guards, a no-guns policy (many of which 
opposed neighbors requested in meetings) – as danger signs is false and misleading, and distracts from 
the central zoning issues of the Youth Drop-In Program: 

● The building and the property surrounding it are more than adequate in size and proposed 
layout to accommodate the Drop-In Center. While the use of the property may have lessened 
during the Covid pandemic, the Center’s hours of operation and number of people using the 
building are appropriate to the size of the building and the property surrounding it. 
 

Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry and its partner agencies, including A Place for Me, have experience in 
running a Youth Drop-In Center. They are the experts on what is needed to  



• conduct its operations - not the neighborhood resident ‘experts’ who are suddenly quoting 
‘best practices’ on Drop-In Centers. 

• The Youth Drop-In Center will meet a community need and it will add value and purpose to our 
neighborhood. The services offered, such as basic needs, behavioral health services, benefits 
assistance, and housing placement assistance, are very similar to the kinds of services that have 
been offered at 4100 Franklin Blvd. throughout its history and its predecessors’ histories, 
Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 

We welcome the potential for interacting with the Center and becoming a welcoming presence to 
youth entering adulthood in our city. We respectfully urge the Board of Zoning Appeals to decide in 
favor of Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operation of the Youth Drop-In Center at 
4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely, 
 
Margaret and James Misak 
3018 Clinton Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44113 
216-299-1641 
Marge.misak@gmail.com 

Franklin-Clinton Block Club 
________________________________ 

 
 
February 1, 2023 
 
Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals   
601 Lakeside, Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
Cleveland City Hall 
 
 
Re:  BZA Calendar No. 22-213 
 4100 Franklin Blvd. 
 
  
Dear Members of the Board of Zoning Appeals: 
 
The Franklin-Clinton Block Club writes to inform you that at our January 26th meeting we 
discussed the above BZA variance requested by Lutheran Metropolitan Ministries related to 
the proposed use of the building at 4100 Franklin Boulevard.   
 
A vote taken of the Block Club members in attendance supported the proposed use with a 
vote of 30 members in support, 21 members opposed, and one ballot ineligible. Of the four 
meeting attendees that live adjacent to the property in question, all four were opposed. In 
addition, several Block Club members were unable to attend the meeting, but submitted 
their comments electronically. Those comments are attached.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Alex Frondorf, Chair 
David Szamborski, Vice-Chair 
Karen Desotell, Secretary  
 
 
cc:  Councilman Kerry McCormack 
 Tom McNair, OCI 
   
Attachments: Two Member emails 



Jacob Kronenberg <jahkronenberg@gmail.com> 
 

Jan 22, 2023, 9:13 
PM (12 hours ago) 

 
 
 

to FranklinClintonBC 

 
 

Good evening, 
 
I will not be able to attend Thursday night as I am having surgery earlier that day, 
but I did want to note my strong support for all efforts necessary to allow this 
drop-in center's creation for the benefit of the community. 
 
I am aware from a number of sources that these kind of services are most helpful 
to a goodly number of the persons who are the objects of the centers' efforts. 
 
Beyond that, while many think that there are too many social service 
organizations in and around the Block Club, those services help contribute 
overall to a community that does not become a monolithic group of residents in 
high-end market and above market housing. 
 
The beauty of this community that I have now enjoyed in a quarter-century as a 
resident of this block club, or one immediately south of it, is substantially 
heightened by a community that is not homogenous in any demographic, ethnic, 
or other stratification. 
 
Jacob Kronenberg 
3100 Clinton Avenue 

Thomas Buford 
 

Tue, Jan 24, 1:02 
PM (7 days ago) 

 
 
 

to me 

 
 

Hello Block Club Members.  I am unable to attend the January 26, 2023 meeting, 
but pursuant to By-Laws Article 4, Sect. C (4.10), I offer the following "opinion 
and comments": 
 
I have been a resident (Circle Court) of the block club area for 25 years, and a 
"business owner," as a tenant at 4100 Franklin Blvd., for 16+ years.  The 
business is my pro bono law office. 
 
The record should reflect that I support the Youth Drop-In Center proposed for 
4100 Franklin Blvd.  
 
I say this knowing that I will "lose" my office, and acknowledging that "opposing" 
neighbors have cognizable concerns. 
 
However, based on my many years of experience with Lutheran Metropolitan 
Ministry (LMM), and knowledge of its project partners, it is my opinion that LMM 
and its partners will structure and manage the project in ways that will allay any 
such concerns.  I should add that the young people who have been involved with 
the planning process are really quite extraordinary.  
 
This will certainly not be the first time in its many years that 4100 has welcomed, 
and aided, members of our community who are experiencing an array of "life 
challenges." 
 
Accordingly, I hope we as a community, neighborhood and block club will 
welcome and support the proposed Youth Drop-In Center. 
 
Thanks to all for your time and consideration.  Questions always welcome. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Tom Buford 
3015 Circle Court 



Calendar No. 22-213                                        February 6th, 2023 

Ladies and Gentlemen of The Board of Zoning Appeals: 

During the COVID 19 Pandemic, The Cleveland Hostel (2090 West 25th Street) 
transitioned into a homeless shelter in December 2020 and was managed by 
Lutheran Metropolitan Ministries. As neighbors, we were surprised with the news, 
as prior to their arrival we were never informed through our Block Club or any 
other avenue regarding this reuse of the building. Fully understanding that this 
unknown virus was compromising the lives of everyone, we understood the 
desperate need to keep everyone safe. Yet, as a resident with several rental 
properties and elderly parents within mere yards of the facility I had several 
concerns regarding the new focus of the operation.  Being pro-active, I was 
accompanied by the owner of the Hostel to meet the LMM management team and 
exchange contact information with them. I was assured that security was at the 
forefront of their concerns and that their clientele would not negatively interact 
with the residents. I received the cell phone number of the manager as well as that 
of the desk phone that was monitored around the clock. 

Within a day, there were concerns that I had with the clients and their associates 
loitering, littering and being disruptive.  I felt that they needed “to get the kinks 
outs,” so I was tolerant.  Within that week, I began to address my issues with the 
manager.  He either did not respond to my texts/calls or responded that he was “off 
duty” and would let his security team know. I cannot recall an instance when the 
manager or security team came outside of the shelter to investigate. The desk phone 
always went unanswered.  As the days continued, the blatant drug activity, 
disruptive noise and increased loitering was alarming.  I continued to contact, with 
minimal results the team at the Shelter.  I soon decided that I would now just call 
the police to handle the problems if LMM was unwilling to address my safety 
concerns.   

As the days passed, I, along with my neighbors became increasingly uneasy with 
the unsettling amount of negative activity that we were enduring. There were 
fights, obvious drug transactions and people loitering adjacent to our homes.  Well 
into the night cars would be parked with people in them and music blaring. It was 
evident that these were Shelter residents, as at 9:55pm, the music stopped so the 
occupants could be inside the Shelter for the 10:00pm curfew.  The neighbors were 
especially alarmed when Cuyahoga County notified us that a registered sex offender 
was living at the Shelter, when a family with two preschool age children was right 
next door. When I was able to speak with an LMM representative to express my 
concerns, the general answer was that they essentially don’t control what happens 
outside of their facility or with whom their clients associate with. 

The trend continued well into 2021. Frustrated with the lack of accountability and 
concern on the part of LMM, I continued to call the responsive police.  By March the 
incidents and phone calls to the police were less frequent.  We were all looking very 
forward to April 15th, 2021, as that was the scheduled last day of operation for the 
Shelter. 

As the deadline approached, I noticed no moving vans or any indication that LMM 
was vacating the Hostel property.  On April 15th, I texted the owner of the Hostel 
asking why they was no movement. Within an hour I received an email from the 
housing director, Michael Sering informing me that they would remain at the 
Hostel location for another month.  This decision was clearly decided well before the 
April 15th date, no information regarding the time extension was passed on to the 
neighbors by LMM or the owner of the Cleveland Hostel. As of May 15th, 2021, as 
stated, LMM and their clients vacated the Cleveland Hostel. 

At the time, I had lived on Chatham Avenue and West 26th Street for 32 years.  
Never, in all of those years have I felt so insecure and uneasy in my own home until 
The Cleveland Hostel transitioned into the Shelter. During those seven months  I 
was fearful for my safety and for the safety of my parents, tenants and other 
neighbors.  It was apparent that there was a lack of interest in managing the area 
surrounding the Shelter and a disregard for the quality of life of the neighbors.  
Initially we embraced the need to shelter the homeless population and welcome 
them into our neighborhood, however through the mismanagement, lack of 
transparency and lack of communication on the part of Lutheran Metropolitan 
Ministries, we were soon disillusioned. 

I am confident that LMM will provide much needed resources for their vulnerable 
clients while they are inside of their building. While the clients are off of the LMM 
property, unsupervised and left to their own devices, I foresee similar issues that we 
endured while LMM occupied The Cleveland Hostel.   

 

Timothy Del Papa 

2512 Chatham Avenue 



 

Ian Heisey and Christine Lee 
1736 Randall Road 
Cleveland, OH 44113 
 
February 2, 2023 
 
Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
 

RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd 

Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,  

I am writing to ask you to support the proposed Youth Drop-In Center to be operated by the very 
reputable Lutheran Metropolitan Ministries, which has a long history in Cleveland and works under the 
motto “Right Relationships.” 

My wife and I have lived in the Ohio City Neighborhood for 26 years and are very involved in St. Paul’s 
Community Church just down the street from 4100 Franklin Ave. We currently live right around the 
corner on Randall Road.  

I believe that the proposed use is consistent with the history of the use of that building and will serve 
many needs for young people in need of community and supportive services, and will provide was for 
them to give back and serve each other and the surrounding neighborhood.  

We very much create our own sense of safety by forming relationships with our neighbors and even 
with those who appear to be “other” or different. 

I commit to helping our neighbors who are fearful and anxious of the change to stay in dialogue and 
connection with other neighbors who may know the population to use the center and can help mitigate 
and even mediate any issues that may arise.  

As neighbors we do not want an us vs. them dynamic. As a member of the neighborhood and also St. 
Paul’s, we will do our best to convene dialogues and seek peace for all sides in this situation. 

We are asking you to model compassion and also recognize the consistency of use at this location with a 
long history of helping the common good and most vulnerable among us, as you carry out your 
responsibilities as the Board of Zoning Appeals. 

Thank you for your service to our beautiful, struggling city, as we all seek to be in right relationship with 
each other across all races, income levels and backgrounds. 

Sincerely, 

Ian Heisey and Christine Lee 

Youth Drop-in Center information: 

● Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry (LMM), a charitable institution, owns the building at 4100 
Franklin Blvd. and uses it as its principal place of business. For more than a year, LMM worked 
with other charitable organizations and the County Office of Homeless Services to develop a 
plan for a Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC), to be housed at 4100 Franklin Blvd. 

● As part of that process, the collaborative presented twice with the Franklin Clinton Block Club 
and at the OCI Community Meetings and held several neighborhood meetings and listening 
sessions in Ohio City with 30+ residents and had many individual meetings with residents in the 
vicinity of the proposed project. Representatives of the Center have also attended Ohio City Inc. 
community meetings and Franklin Clinton Block Club meetings to discuss the YDIC. 

● The YDIC will meet a community need and it will add value and purpose to our neighborhood. 
The YDIC will provide services targeted to young people ages 16-24 experiencing homelessness 
or who are housing unstable. The services, such as basic needs, behavioral health services, 
benefits assistance, and housing placement assistance, are very similar to the kinds of services 
that have been offered at 4100 Franklin Blvd. throughout its history and its predecessors’ 
histories, Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 

● Many young people experiencing housing instability report Ohio City and 44113 as their zip 
code. This is their community as well, and the 4100 Franklin Blvd. location is accessible to local 
transit stops and other helpful services in the area. 

● The YDIC is not a shelter. A core component of the services will be to increase housing stability 
for youth coming to the YDIC and ensure that before they leave for the day, guests have a 
specific place to go for the night and a way to get there. A Place 4 Me has been operating since 
2013 doing exactly this work and has experience and success in this. Their current location at 
the YWCA is not large enough and cannot be expanded. 

● Neighbors want our young people to feel safe and for them to have access to resources. The 
YDIC will partner with multiple community agencies to provide greater security, stability and 
safety for at-risk youth. 

● Services to families, youth and children have been part of the fabric of Ohio City on Franklin for 
over a hundred years. Lutheran Metropolitan Ministries, and its predecessor organizations - 
Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society – have operated on that site for 
decades. Lutheran Children’s Aid Society was incorporated in 1903. The old frame building (see 
photo below) was replaced in the 1970s. 



 
1961: Apprentice painters from Max Hayes High School paint the Lutheran Children’s Aid Society (source)  

● LMM has continued to operate the current building as a charitable institution, an allowable use 
in a Two Family Residential District. 

● Lutheran Metropolitan Ministries, as the legal successor charitable organization to Lutheran 
Children’s Aid Society, has applied for and received Cleveland Landmarks approval for the 
exterior changes they are proposing to the current building. 

● While the use of the property may have lessened during the Covid pandemic, the Center’s hours 
of operations and number of people using the building are appropriate to the size of the 
building and the property surrounding it. 

● As residents of Ohio City, we welcome the Youth Drop-In Center to our neighborhood 
○ We welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth. 
○ We welcome the appropriate use of an existing building. 
○ We welcome the upgrading of the physical property. 
○ We welcome the potential for interacting with the Center and being a welcoming 

presence to youth entering adulthood in our City. 
○ Neighbors want our young people to feel safe and for them to have access to resources. 

Assuming that the YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial 
bias that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. 

○ Many young people experiencing housing instability report Ohio City and 44113 as their 
zip code. This is their community as well, and the 4100 Franklin location is accessible to 
local transit stops and other helpful services in the area. 

 

I have attended community meetings regarding this matter and am in full agreement and support of all 
of the above, which is stated with much more information and clarity than I personally could provide. 

















Laurel Miltner & Brock Casper  
4216 Bridge Ave 
Cleveland, OH 44113 
laurelmackenzie@gmail.com 
February 3, 2023 

Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
Cleveland City Planning Commission 
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516 
Cleveland, Ohio 44114 
 
RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd 
 
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,  
 
I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin 
Blvd.  
 
As a neighborhood homeowner, I support continuing to create a welcoming and supportive 
environment in Ohio City for all community members – particularly our youth and young adults. Many 
young people experiencing housing instability report Ohio City and 44113 as their zip code. This is their 
community as well, and the 4100 Franklin location is accessible to local transit stops and other helpful 
services in the area. 
 
I also welcome the appropriate reuse of an existing building, and the upgrading of the physical property 
on a core Ohio City street.  
 
Opening the YDIC at this location would close the gap of Cleveland being the only major urban area in 
Ohio without this service, and it will provide a welcoming and secure environment with services that 
continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people through the histories of Lutheran Family 
Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 
 
The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of homelessness. They 
identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, safety, accessibility by public transit, 
and proximity to other important resources in the community. Assuming that the YDIC will adversely 
affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial bias that is unfair to the young people the center 
would serve. Neighbors want our young people to feel safe and for them to have access to resources.  
 
I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will consider our 
support in your decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations at 4100 
Franklin Blvd. 

Sincerely, Laurel Miltner & Brock Casper  

 

 





Dear BZA Members,

I own a home at 3808 Clinton Avenue, and am writing to state my strong support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Boulevard. 

When I bought my home on Clinton Avenue in 2015, I noticed the LMM building around the corner from me on Franklin, and I just assumed that it was being used to provide some mix of social 
services - to help people who really need help. I did not pay much attention to the building during the past seven years, but I have learned recently that this is exactly what has been going on at 
this site, for generations. You are the experts, but my understanding of the law is that, if LMM did not plan to make any physical changes to the building, they could start operating the Youth Drop-
In Center today, without any permits or approvals, based on their existing non-conforming use variance as a charitable organization.

I was raised in New Jersey, and spent most of my life in larger cities on the east coast. When looking to leave New York City, my husband and I chose Cleveland, and specifically Ohio City, to be 
our home. We of course love the walkability, the proximity to the lake, and the fact that we could afford to purchase a house that is walking distance from a downtown. But more than all of this, we 
have come to love the community of welcoming people who want to take care of our neighbors.  

Social services are woven into Ohio City - from the May Dugan Center to St. Hermans to the additional supportive housing buildings that exist on Franklin and Clinton Avenues. Ohio City already 
IS a neighborhood that has people who need help receiving that help - in an area zoned for residential use, in buildings that sit right next to single-family homes. 

Some of my neighbors have argued that 4100 Franklin is not the ideal location for a Youth Drop-In Center. I hear that argument, but I also strongly believe that perfect is the enemy of good. There 
is a building here where we can help our young people, so let LMM do it. Let's not make the youth wait three more years for the "perfect" location. They have told us that this is good enough for 
them.

I also support the Youth Drop-In Center because it can make our neighborhood better. My daughters (ages 3 and 5) already recognize some of the young women on the Youth Drop-In Center 
planning committee, and they look forward to running into them for a chat as I walk them to school around the corner. (It is extremely important to me that my children continue to have interactions 
with people of different economic backgrounds, as our neighborhood becomes increasingly inaccessible to those below the highest levels of income.) I also believe having more young people out 
and about in our neighborhood - more eyes on the street - could serve to decrease the kind of crime that we typically see these days, especially car thefts. 

Mostly, I support the Youth Drop-In Center because we are failing so many of our young people - in our nation, county, city, and community. There should be no neighborhood, no street, that 
is not appropriate for the children of our community to come and get some help. There is still a chance that we can help them grow into healthy and happy adults who thrive in our 
community.

Thank you for your time, and for your service on this important Board. 

Best regards,
Emily Henehan
3808 Clinton Ave



Gary J Boska and Martha A Boska
2067 W. 44 Street
Cleveland, Ohio 44113
gboska@sbcglobal.net
maboska@sbcglobal.net

February 4, 2023

Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha
Board of Zoning Appeals
Cleveland City Planning Commission
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516
Cleveland, Ohio 44114

RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd

Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,

I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

In addition to providing much needed services for the youth of our city, it will add security for the neighborhood. Opening the YDIC at this location would close the gap of Cleveland 
being the only major urban area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide a welcoming and secure environment with services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting 
young people through the histories of Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society. 

The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, safety, 
accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the community. Assuming that the YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial 
bias that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. Neighbors want our young people to feel safe and for them to have access to resources.

I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will consider our support in your decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to 
begin operations at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

Sincerely,
Gary J Boska and Martha A. Boska



Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha, 

I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin.  I strongly believe that the youth drop in
center can offer those who may rarely feel a sense of security in their lives a space to experience some support and a feeling of safety.    Opening 
the YDIC at this location would close the gap of Cleveland being the only major urban area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide a 
welcoming and secure environment with services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting young people through the histories of Lutheran 
Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society.

The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing 
neighborhood walkability, safety, accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the community. Assuming that the 
YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial bias that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. Neighbors 
want our young people to feel safe and for them to have access to resources. 

I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will consider our support in your decision on Lutheran 
Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to begin operations at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

Sincerely,
Hanna Wilde



Melissa Schmitt
1826 W 26th Street
Cleveland, OH 44113
Melissa.Schmtit1@gmail.com
February 5 , 2023

Chairwoman Kelley Britt, Terri Hamilton-Brown, Alanna Faith, Nina Holzer, Priscila Rocha
Board of Zoning Appeals
Cleveland City Planning Commission
601 Lakeside Ave, City Hall, Room 516
Cleveland, Ohio 44114
RE: Support for BZA 22-213, Youth Drop-In Center at 4100 Franklin Blvd
Dear Chairwoman Britt and Board Members Hamilton-Brown, Faith, Holzer, and Rocha,
I’m writing today to state my support for the proposed Youth Drop-In Center (YDIC) at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

We know that there are significant disparities and unmet needs in marginalized individuals Cuyahoga County. These disparities are compounded onto the youth, in the form of 
housing or food insecurities, mental illness or substance abuse. A YDIC would be a safe space to distance teens from persons or places where they may not be welcome or safe. 
By providing the basics of life and connecting youth with support services, this could provide a much needed life line out of crisis and despair. 

Opening the YDIC at this location would close the gap of Cleveland being the only major urban area in Ohio without this service, and it will provide a welcoming and secure 
environment with services that continue the location’s legacy of supporting
young people through the histories of Lutheran Family Services and Lutheran Children’s Aid Society.
The site for the YDIC was selected by young adult leaders with lived experience of homelessness. They identified this as the ideal location, citing neighborhood walkability, safety, 
accessibility by public transit, and proximity to other important resources in the community. Assuming that the YDIC will adversely affect the neighborhood points to fears and racial 
bias that is unfair to the young people the center would serve. Neighbors want our young people to feel safe and for them to have access to resources.

I welcome the much-needed enhanced services to vulnerable youth, and hope that you will consider oursupport in your decision on Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry’s appeal to 
begin operations at 4100 Franklin Blvd.

Sincerely,
Melissa Schmitt
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From: Helen Smith <hksmith42@hotmail.com>
Sent: Friday, February 3, 2023 1:35:20 AM (UTC+00:00) Monrovia, Reykjavik
To: Board of Zoning Appeals <BoardofZoningAppeals@clevelandohio.gov>
Subject: Calendar No. 23-014 Lutheran Metropolitan Ministry

As Councilwoman for the Ohio City area from 1979-1998,  I was requested by residents to 
rezone the  Franklin/Clinton Avenues from multi-family to a two family district.  Public hearings 
were held and with the neighborhood solidly in support of the rezoning Ordinance, it was 
passed by City Council. 

Rezoning was supported because the neighborhood was inundated with non-family uses.

Even today on Franklin there are the following services:

4410 Franklin:  St.Herman’s Monastery, a shelter for men.

4421 Franklin:  St. Paul’s Community Church with outreach, drop in and food pantry services

1688 Fulton at Franklin:  Franklin Circle Community Church:  Provides shelter and meals 
from November to April.

A CMSD school is located at W. 38th and Franklin.  A Community Garden and Nursing 
Home are on the other corners.

Attracting and maintaining families in our community is difficult when non-family uses 
proliferate.

There are safety concerns for users of this drop-in facility as well as neighborhood residents.

There are many other sites that could house this service in our Ohio City neighborhood and all 
residents stand

ready to assist LMM in finding a better site .

Helen K.  Smith
3016 Carroll
44113













Public Hearing
Calendar No. 22-219: FEB Inc. appealing Of the Director of 

Office of Equal Opportunity 
Ward 12 

FEB Inc., appeals under the authority of Section 76-6 of the Charter of the City of Cleveland, Sections 329.02(d) and 188.05(d) of the Cleveland Codified Ordinances 
from the decision of the Director of the Office of Equal Opportunity on November 3, 2022 to uphold penalty assessments to FEB Inc. for the Trailside II and Trailside 
III projects (Filed November 17, 2022). 



Public Hearing

Please Raise Your Hand. 
Reply with I DO,YOUR NAME and YOUR ADDRESS.

SWEARING IN ALL WHO ARE PRESENT FOR THIS CASE:

DO YOU SWEAR OR AFFIRM THAT THE TESTIMONY YOU ARE ABOUT TO GIVE
IS THE WHOLE TRUTH AND NOTHING BUT THE TRUTH?

Calendar No. 22-219: FEB Inc. appealing Of the Director of 
Office of Equal Opportunity 

Ward 12 



Public Hearing

LEGAL STANDARD

Calendar No. 22-219: FEB Inc. appealing Of the Director of 
Office of Equal Opportunity 

Ward 12 

Madam Chair, Members of the Board, Appellant is appealing an administrative decision of the 
Director of the Office of Equal Opportunity.  The standard of review to be applied is whether the 
administrative decision was illegal, arbitrary, capricious, unreasonable or unsupported by the 
preponderance of substantial, reliable, and probative evidence.  If the Appellant fails to meet this 
burden, the administrative decision must be affirmed. 



Public Hearing
Calendar No. 23-007 1905 E. 89th Street Ward 6 
Cleveland Clinic Foundation, proposes to construct a temporary parking lot (5 years) in an E2 Residence-Office District. The owner appeals for relief from the strict 
application of the following sections of the Cleveland Codified Ordinances: 
1. Section 347.10(a) which states that a temporary permit shall not exceed thirty (30) days in duration. No temporary permit shall be issued within sixty (60) days of 
the expiration of a previous temporary permit for the same temporary use, on the same premises. 
2. Section 349.07(a) which states that accessory off street parking spaces, driveways and vehicle maneuvering areas shall be properly graded for drainage so that all 
water is drained within the lot providing such parking spaces, and surfaced with concrete, asphalt, or other acceptable paving material maintained in good condition. 
3. Section 358.04(a) which states that a fence in the actual front yard shall be ornamental, shall be no more than 4 feet high and at least 50% open. Fences in actual 
rear yards and in actual interior side yards shall not exceed 6 feet in height and may be solid or open. An 8 foot tall fence is proposed. 



Public Hearing

Please Raise Your Hand. 
Reply with I DO,YOUR NAME and YOUR ADDRESS.

SWEARING IN ALL WHO ARE PRESENT FOR THIS CASE:

DO YOU SWEAR OR AFFIRM THAT THE TESTIMONY YOU ARE ABOUT TO GIVE
IS THE WHOLE TRUTH AND NOTHING BUT THE TRUTH?

Calendar No. 23-007 1905 E. 89th Street Ward 6 



Public Hearing

HISTORY OF THE PROPERTY
Calendar No. 23-007 1905 E. 89th Street Ward 6 



Public Hearing

LEGAL STANDARD

Calendar No. 23-007 1905 E. 89th Street Ward 6 

Madam Chair, Members of the Board, Appellant is requesting area variances from the temporary 
permit, grading/paving, and fencing requirements of the zoning code.  
 
To obtain the area variances, Appellant must prove that denying the request: 
 
 1.    Will create a practical difficulty not generally shared by other land or buildings in  
        the same district; 
 2.    Will deprive the Appellant of substantial property rights; and 
 3.    That granting the variances will not be contrary to the purpose and intent of the   
        zoning code. 



Calendar No. 23-007 1905 E. 89th Street Ward 6 



Calendar No. 23-007 1905 E. 89th Street Ward 6 



Calendar No. 23-007 1905 E. 89th Street Ward 6 



CLEVELAND CLINIC
GRAVEL LOT FOR CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTOR PARKING
02/06/2023



Existing Site Conditions



Proposed Site Plan

1. Section 347.10(a) which states that a temporary permit shall not exceed thirty (30) 
days in duration. No temporary permit shall be issued within sixty (60) days of the 
expiration of a previous temporary permit for the same temporary use, on the same 
premises. 

Request:

Lot is intended to be a temporary 3-5 year Gravel Lot for Construction parking. Lot will 
be used during the construction of the Neurological Institute. The gravel lot will grant 
332 parking spaces to construction workers in their own contained area, allowing 
Cleveland Clinic Patients and Caregivers ample parking throughout Main Campus.

2. Section 349.07(a) which states that accessory off street parking spaces, driveways 
and vehicle maneuvering areas shall be properly graded for drainage so that all water 
is drained within the lot providing such parking spaces, and surfaced with concrete, 
asphalt, or other acceptable paving material maintained in good condition.

Request: 

A Gravel Lot is proposed. Lot will be used as temporary construction parking. 
Proposed Area will be properly graded for drainage so that all water is drained within 
the lot. Gravel lot will allow for drainage to soak back into the earth creating less run 
off. Concrete or Asphalt will be damaged over time due to contractor parking, which 
will affect proper grading. Gravel Lot can be maintained to control proper grading. 

3. Section358.04(a) which states that a fence in the actual front yard shall be 
ornamental, shall be no more than 4 feet high and at least 50% open. Fences in actual 
rear yards and in actual interior side yards shall not exceed 6 feet in height and may 
be solid or open. An 8 foot tall fence is proposed.

Request: 

An 8-foot-tall fence is being proposed. Fencing is for security of Construction workers 
and their equipment. 



Public Hearing
Calendar No. 23-008: 3611 Chatham Ave. Ward 3 
Terracewood LLC, proposes to add a dwelling unit to existing non-conforming three dwelling unit structure in a B1 Two-Family Residential District. The owner appeals 
for relief from the strict application of the following sections of the Cleveland Codified Ordinances: 
1. Section 337.03 which states that a 4 unit apartment dwelling is not permitted in Two Family Residential Zoning district. 
2. Section 337.03 (c) which states that the Board of Zoning Appeals, after public notice and public hearing, and upon prescribing proper safeguards to preserve the 
character of the neighborhood, may grant special permits for the remodeling of existing dwelling houses or the erection of row houses to provide for more than two 
(2) dwelling units but not more than six dwelling units in each building, 

provided that: 
(1) The square feet of lot area to be allotted to each dwelling unit is in accordance with the area regulations included in Chapter 355; the square feet of lot area is not 
in accordance with Chapter 355 which states that 9,600 square feet of lot area is required and 2,200 square feet are proposed; 
(2) The dwelling units to be created will be not smaller than two (2) rooms and bathroom; 
(3) There will be no exterior evidence that a remodeled dwelling house is occupied by more than two (2) families, except such as may be permitted by the Board; 
(4) The building when altered or erected and when occupied will conform to all the applicable provisions of the Building and Housing Codes; 
(5) Garage space or hard surfaced and drained parking space will be provided upon the premises for the cars of the families to be accommodated on the premises at 
the rate of not less than one (1) car per family-“Tandem” parking spaces are proposed, resulting in two of four spaces lacking street access. 



Public Hearing

Please Raise Your Hand. 
Reply with I DO,YOUR NAME and YOUR ADDRESS.

SWEARING IN ALL WHO ARE PRESENT FOR THIS CASE:

DO YOU SWEAR OR AFFIRM THAT THE TESTIMONY YOU ARE ABOUT TO GIVE
IS THE WHOLE TRUTH AND NOTHING BUT THE TRUTH?

Calendar No. 23-008: 3611 Chatham Ave. Ward 3 



Public Hearing

HISTORY OF THE PROPERTY
Calendar No. 23-008: 3611 Chatham Ave. Ward 3 



Public Hearing

LEGAL STANDARD

Calendar No. 23-008: 3611 Chatham Ave. Ward 3 

Madam Chair, Members of the Board, Appellant is requesting a use variance and an area variance 
from the  requirements of the zoning code. 
 
To obtain the use variance, Appellant must prove that denying the request: 
 

1. Will result in an unnecessary hardship particular to the property such that there will 
be no economically feasible use of the property without the variance; 

2. Will deprive the Appellant of substantial property rights; and 
3. That granting the variance will not be contrary to the purpose and intent of the zoning 

code. 
 
To obtain the area variance, Appellant must prove that denying the request: 
 
 1.    Will create a practical difficulty not generally shared by other land or buildings in  
        the same district; 
 2.    Will deprive the Appellant of substantial property rights; and 
 3.    That granting the variance will not be contrary to the purpose and intent of the   
 
Note that the area variance may only be granted if the Board prescribes proper safeguards to 
preserve the character of the neighborhood and provided the five (5) items in Section 337.03(c) 
are met. 



Calendar No. 23-008: 3611 Chatham Ave. Ward 3 



Calendar No. 23-008: 3611 Chatham Ave. Ward 3 



Calendar No. 23-008: 3611 Chatham Ave. Ward 3 

























Public Hearing
Calendar No. 22-228: 4015 Gifford Ave. Ward 13 
Sara Sova, proposes to establish use as a Residential Facility in a C1 Local Retail Business District. The owner appeals for relief from the strict application of the 
following sections of the Cleveland Codified Ordinances: 
1. Section 325.571 which states “Residential facility” means a publicly or privately operated home or facility, licensed pursuant to state law, that provides 
accommodations, supervision, and personal care service to any of the following: (a) one (1) or two (2) unrelated persons with mental illness; (b) one (1) or two (2) 
unrelated adults who are receiving residential state supplement payments as defined in the Ohio Revised Code; or (c) three (3) to sixteen (16) unrelated adults. 
2. Section 343.01(b)(1) which states all uses permitted and as regulated in a Multi-Family District are permitted in a Local Retail Business District. Pursuant to 
337.08(g), a Residential Facility use is permitted only when the residential facility is located not less than one thousand (1000) feet from another residential facility. 
Applicant has previously applied for a Residential Facility use at 4100 Gifford Ave., which application has been approved for zoning and will be issued upon successful 
building code plan review.(Filed December 7, 2022) 



Public Hearing

Please Raise Your Hand. 
Reply with I DO,YOUR NAME and YOUR ADDRESS.

SWEARING IN ALL WHO ARE PRESENT FOR THIS CASE:

DO YOU SWEAR OR AFFIRM THAT THE TESTIMONY YOU ARE ABOUT TO GIVE
IS THE WHOLE TRUTH AND NOTHING BUT THE TRUTH?

Calendar No. 22-228: 4015 Gifford Ave. Ward 13 



Public Hearing

HISTORY OF THE PROPERTY
Calendar No. 22-228: 4015 Gifford Ave. Ward 13 



Public Hearing

LEGAL STANDARD

Calendar No. 22-228: 4015 Gifford Ave. Ward 13 

Madam Chair, Members of the Board, Appellant is requesting an area variance from the 
minimum distance requirements of the zoning code.  
 
To obtain the area variance, Appellant must prove that denying the request: 
 
 1.    Will create a practical difficulty not generally shared by other land or buildings in  
        the same district; 
 2.    Will deprive the Appellant of substantial property rights; and 
 3.    That granting the variance will not be contrary to the purpose and intent of the   
        zoning code. 



Calendar No. 22-228: 4015 Gifford Ave. Ward 13 



Calendar No. 22-228: 4015 Gifford Ave. Ward 13 



Calendar No. 22-228: 4015 Gifford Ave. Ward 13 









Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals

Old Business



Public Hearing 1. Cal. No. 22-236:                 1780 E. 89 St.                                (KB,AF,TB, NH,PR) 
2. Cal. No. 22-237:                 0 West 20th St.                               (KB,AF,TB,NH,PR) 
3. Cal. No. 23-001:                 12403 Mayfield Rd.                         (KB,AF,TB,NH,PR) 
4. Cal. No.23-002:                  1975 Ford Dr.                                   (KB,AF,TB,NH,PR) 
5. Cal. No.23-003:                  1251 Ansel Rd.                                    (KB ,AF,TB,NH,PR) 
6. Cal. No. 22-229:  2283 Chestnut Hills         (KB,TB,NH,PR) 
7. Cal. No. 23-013:  Appeal of Laura Cyrocki/1975 Ford  (KB,TB,NH,PR) 
8. Cal. No. 22-182:                 1116 Auburn Ave.                        (TB,AF,NH,PR)* 
9. Cal. No. 22-224:                 522 East 105 St.            (KB,TB, AF, NH,PR)* 
10. Cal. No. 22-208:                 2458 Tremont Ave.                       (KB,TB,AF,NH, PR) 
11. Cal. No. 22-186:                 17426 Harvard Rd.                       ( KB,TB,AF,NH,PR)*  
12. Cal. No. 22-191:  1331 West 70 St.                          (KB,AF,NH, PR)~  
13. Cal. No. 22-184:                1209 Clark Ave.,    (AF,TB,NH,PR)~ 
14. Cal. No. 22-018:  4420 East 156 St.   (KB,TB,AF,MB)*REMINDER SENT 
15. Cal. No. 22-035:  5807 Detroit Ave.   (KB,TB,AF, MB)*** req. rules sent 
16. Cal. No. 22-022:  1010 E. 146 St.   (KB, TB, AF, MB)REMINDER SENT 
17. Cal. No. 22-41:            1453 W. 116 St.    (KB, TB, AF, MB)*REMINDER SENT 
18. Cal. No. 21-203:  8502 Hough Ave.   (KB, TB, AF, MB)*REMINDER SENT 
19. Cal. No. 21-202:  5001 Memphis   (KB, MB,. AF)*REMINDER SENT 
20. Cal. No. 21-177:  18403 Euclid Ave.    (KB, MB, AF)*REMINDER SENT 
21. Cal. No. 21-091:  4157 Lorain Ave.   (D,KB,AF,MB)*REMINDER SENT 

 
 

AFFIRMATION: none 
 
UPCOMING POSTPONEMENT:  NONE 
 
 
MISC-   Calendar Number 22-183: 3244 Saint Clair was granted variances with the condition 
that parking be removed in the setbacks and that the appellant should submit a plan showing 
it.  Please see plan attached.  Do you see any need to bring it back to be reviewed again?  The 
only difference is that the fence is pushed closer to the street. 
 

 
        ~  Items received 

*    Pending the receipt of requested information by the Board. 
*** Request for Rehearing/Reconsideration. 

 



Cleveland Board of Zoning Appeals

Adjournment


